
UNCLASSIFIED 

 

 

 

UNCLASSIFIED 

 

 

 

Evaluation of the Intelligence Community Elements’ Use of Space 

Certified as a Sensitive Compartmented Information Facility in the 

Continental United States  

 

 

(March 2024) The Office of the Inspector General of the Intelligence Community (IC IG) 

completed an evaluation pursuant to section 6607 of the Intelligence Authorization Act for Fiscal 

Year 2023 (division F of Public Law 117–263) on the utilization of space owned or sponsored by 

an Intelligence Community (IC) element, located in the continental United States, that is certified 

as a sensitive compartmented information facility under IC or Department of Defense policy.  

 

The IC IG provided a report summarizing the results of the evaluation to the appropriate 

congressional intelligence committees and the Director of National Intelligence.  This evaluation 

made one recommendation.   
 

 

For more information about the IC IG, please contact ICIG_PAO@odni.gov or visit the IC IG’s website:  

https://www.dni.gov/icig   

 

For career opportunities with the IC IG, please visit:  

https://www.dni.gov/careers  

 

To report allegations of waste, fraud, or abuse, please contact the IC IG Hotline:  

IC IG Hotline 855-731-3260  

ICIGHOTLINE@odni.gov  


